## City of Barrie

70 Collier Street P.O. Box 400 Barrie, ON L4M 4T5



## **Legislation Text**

File #: 19-A-091, Version: 2

## RECOGNITION OF RUTHERFORD CONTRACTING IN RECEIVING THE ONTARIO GENERAL CONTRACTORS ASSOCIATION'S (OGCA) ONTARIO BUILDERS AWARD IN THE BUILDING OF MERIDIAN PLACE AND MEMORIAL SQUARE

Mayor Lehman introduced Craig Stevens, Managing Director of the Downtown Barrie Business Association (BIA) in recognition of Rutherford Contracting for receiving an Ontario Builders Award in the building of Meridian Place and Memorial Square, a Project in partnership with the Downtown Barrie BIA and the City of Barrie.

Mr. Stevens recognized Rutherford Contracting in receiving the Ontario Builders Award from the OGCA for the transformation of Meridian Place and Memorial Square. He noted that several successful events have taken place this year. He announced that a celebration marking the first Anniversary of the opening of Meridian Place and Memorial Square will be held on June 28<sup>th</sup> and in conjunction with the Canada Day celebrations throughout the long weekend. Mr. Stevens thanked the City of Barrie and presented the award on behalf of Rutherford Contracting the Ontario Builders Award to Mayor Lehman.

Mayor Lehman commented that this was the third award recognizing the quality of work and the actual Memorial Square/Meridian Place site. He noted that it is a great public space for people to enjoy in Downtown Barrie. Mayor Lehman thanked Mr. Stevens for being the champions and for their fundraising efforts and contributions for the Project.